TWELVE PAGES

Georgetown, Ont., Wednesday, November 24th, 1954.

TWELVE PAGES

Town Seeks 1256 Esquesing Acres Annexation Hearing is on Today

The annexation hearing ended this afternoon, and the Municipal Board thes okayed the entire town request.

In addition to properties requested In the application, three further parcals of land will also be annexed. These are the balance of the D. G. H. Wright farm and farms owned by George Cleave and Russell Hepburn, All of which have been aptioned by Rex Heslop's company Dairex Devel-SAMONIS. /

Esquesing Township made no objections at the hearing. Rite Maw and Al Zereviev complained of business complications should they have to adhere te Georgetown closing hours, and Ted Darlington also pleaded to keep his property in Esquesing.

The Ontario Municipal Board is meeting in Georgetown today, to hear the town's application to annex a portion of Esquesing Township for the

proposed Rex Heslop subdivision A total acreage of 1256 is included in land lying between the two branches of the Credit River. The land ineludes the complete farms of Mrs. W. A. McClure, H. Craig Reid, W. T. Craig Reid, Bruce Reidt Campbell Sinclaif, William Emslie and Wilbert Cleave, all of which are under option to Mr. Heslop, as well as the Shain farm, the D. G. H. Wright farm and portions of land owned by George Cleave and West End YMCA. The annexation would also include several smaller properties such as Hunters' Inn and private homes which lie within these boundaries.

Brampton Hospital Seeks Funds for New Equipment

At the November meeting of the Board of Governors of Peel Memorial Hospital, Brampton, it was decided to mark the 30th Anniversary of the institution by conducting a dual campaign over the next few months. The two main purposes of this combination effort, are first to increase the membership in your Community Hospital Association; and second to secure, by voluntary contributions, additional funds for the apurpose of much needed modern 7 equipment.

To organize the campaign, President R. I. Blain, asked the Board to serve as a committee of the whole and C. V. Charters was appointed to act as chairman of the special cam-

Mign committee. In bringing in the report of the Executive Committee dealing with this matter, both Mr. Blain and Mr. Charters explained to the Board the need for and value of adding to the Association individual memberships at the very nominal fee of \$2.00. They also pointed out the adopted policy of the hospital in 'financing the cost of new equipment and other capital expenditures from donations and bequests rather than out of general operating account. By adhering to this policy, the Board is enabled to keep operating costs and hospital

fees to a minimum. But for the generous financial support and the faithful service of a number of individual men and women and our local organizations, Peel Memorial could not have grown and served the community as satisfactorily as it has during the past

thirty years. It is the plan of the Committee to remind and inform the residents of the district what the hospital means to this community and point out to them their duty and responsibility to the institution which administers to the sick and injured.

This will be done by means of press and radio publicity and advertising, by informative direct mail which will go out to an extensive list of new . adult citizens as well as those of longer residence in the town and district.

The committee is aiming high and has set 500 as the membership objective. In view of the greatly increased population of the area now served by Peel Memorial Hospital, the Board feels that this goal should be achieved if they can only impress upon the

THE WEATHER

Mr. Editor:

Those sixty marks in the maximum column this week are simflar. to the corresponding week last year, when we had 5 days in succession registering 60 or over with a high of 69 degrees on Nov. 19th.

					-	Frn	H	TERIN
	Date			Max.		Min.		Rati
	New	15		42		26		
	Nov.	10		58		10 .		
	Nov.	17		64		32		
	Nov.	18	•	64		36		
	Nov.			61		41		0
	Nov.	20		46		40		.U
	Nov.			40		34		
						_		-
Average			53		33		.1	

Joyce Partridge Weds, Living in England

A former resident of town, Joyce Partridge, was married this fail in England.

Miss Partridge became the wife of J. Denis Eccles and they are making their home at 41 Oak Barn Rd., Blackheath, Birmingham.

When she first came to Canada from England several years ago, the bride was employed at the Bank of Commerce branch in town, and later joined the office staff of Smith and Stone here. She later transferred to the Toronto office of the company. She boarded here at the home of Mr. and Mrs. J. L. Barber,

Normandy Blvd. For her wedding which took place October 2nd, Miss Partridge wore a lilac wool street-length afternoon dress. Her sister was her attendant, wearing a similar ensemble in

Margaret Pasmore Weds in Rockwood

On Saturday, a former George town resident was married at her parent's home in Rockwood.

Wedding principals were Margaret Euphemia Pasmore, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. W. E. Pasmore and Herbert Lloyd Dyer, son of Mrs. Herbert Dyer, Rockwood. The bride who made her home with the late Mrs. Isobel Cleave when she was employed in the Smith & Stone office in town, has been in Toronto for the past few years, at the head office of Smith & Stone where she

worked in the Fiberglas division. Rev. J. A. Dilts officiated and Mrs. Dilts played the wedding music. The bride wore a wedgewood blue faille taffeta afternoon dress with portrait neckline and stiffened hipline. her head she wore a rose bandeau and she carried a cascade bouquet of

pink roses-The bride and groom were unattended, and the groom's sister and brother-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Roy Johnstone signed the register. Mr. Pasmore gave his daughter in marri-

Mothers of bride and groom received the guests. Mrs. Pasmore wore a blue dress with corsage of pink roses. Mrs. Dyer wore a bisque colored dress and corsage of

talisman roses. Leaving on their honeymoon trip, the bride wore a grey suit, rose accessories and a muskrat fur jacket. Mr. and Mrs. Dyer will be making their home in Rockwood.

Next Jocal hockey game will be on Tuesday evening next, with the local Junior Raiders playing Nobleton 'in their first game of the season.

people the need for and the advantage of such membership in the Hos-

pital Association. They are also hopeful that this, their first Christmas appeal for the Equipment Fund; will be met with a generous response.

Mrs. Isobel Cleave was Prominent Church Worker

A life member of the Women's Missionary Society of St John's United Church and active in lad- cronto, Milton and Georgetown, sat ies groups in the church, Mrs. Isobel Cleave, 62 died in her sleep Friday morning at her home, 19

McNub Street. Mrs Cleave had lived all her , life in this district, and had been a Georgetown resident for 26 years. The former Mary Isobel Thompson, she was the daughter of the late Mr. and Mrs George Henry Thompson and was born at Hornby. After her marriage to Robert C. Cleave they farmed between Hornby and Ashgrove, After Mr. Cleave's death in a motor accident thirty years ago, she lived for three years with the Wilbert Cleaves on their farm on No. 7 before moving to George-

She leaves two sons, Frank and Walker and two granddaughters, Jane and Barbara Cleave of town, and two brothers, Frank Thompson, former mayor of Milton and Wilfred Thompson, Hornby.

Rev. Morgan McFarlane conducted the funeral service on Monday in St. John's United Church. Pallbearers were George, Lorne and Wilbert Cleave, Stanley Hall, MPP and Wesley and Victor Thompson. Neighbours acted as flower bearers, Thomas Grieve, A. H. Feller, Joe Hall Sr., Alex Kean, Fred Armstrong, Bert Weston, Elmer Hill, Ivan Hay, Jim Ritchie and Watson Winfield Interment was in Greenwood Cemetery, Georgetown.

Former Georgetowner .Walter Mendham Dies

Seriously ill for several months, Walter Mendham, 58, died on Sunday at his home at Clanbrassil near

Hagersville. This former Georgetown resident had operated a general store there since leaving town two years ago. He is survived by his wife, Emma Harris, and two sons, Ronald, Georgetown and Kenneth of Brampton.

Mr. Mendham was born in London, England and was a veteran of eighteen years' service in the British Army. He served with the Irish Hussars, and was wounded in World' War I. He came to Canada in 1930 and in 1931 moved to Georgetown where he was employed at the Alliance Paper Mills until he moved

to Clanbrassil. The funeral service yesterday in Hagersville was conducted by Rev. Munsell, Anglican minister there. Interment was in Gore Cemetery.

JUST 4 WEEKS TILL CHRISTMAS!

Safety Pennant Flies

At Two Public Schools

SEPETY ELEPHANT

ELMER

Mrs. Jepson, Officers Installed by Rebekahs

October 16th was a special night for members of Verdun Rebekah Lodge No. 184 when, after a short regular meeting in St. John's Memorial Hall, officers were installed at

an open installation Verdun was honoured this year by having one of its own members, Mrs. Gordon Spence as district depoly president and at '7 o'clock she, with her installing staff of members from district lodges, six from Todown to a delightful supper

After the lodge meeting the public was admitted to witness installation čeremonies. Visitors were present from Toronto, Brampton, Milton, Ancaster, Buffalo, also Assembly officers Bro Joe Hall presented Mrs Dick Riddall with her past noble grand pin which had belonged to her mother, who was a valued member of the lodge. Mrs. Spence also presented Mrs Riddall with PNG collar

Mrs Bob Jepson presented Mrs Spence with a gift from the lodge and the installation staff formed a cirele on the floor and presented her with a beautiful train case. Members of the lodge who served on the installation staff were Mrs Aileen Bradley, deputy marshal; Mrs. Jack Presswood, assistant deputy marshal, Mrs. Bert Tuck, deputy chaplain; Mrs. Alf Collins, guardian

Officers installed were JPNG, Mrs Dick Riddall; Noble Grand, Mrs. Bob Jepson; Vice Grand, Mrs. Gordon King; recording secretary, Mrs Jack Watson; financial secretary, Mrs. Ernie Rawson, treasurer, Mrs. J P. Reid; warden, Mrs. William Gibbs, conductor, Mrs Allan Norton, chaplain, Mrs. Herb Hancock, musician, Mrs Jack Addy; RSNG, Mrs Jack Presswood; LSNG, Mrs Bert Tuck, RSVG, Mrs Elmer Dron. LSVG, Mrs Curly Wheeler, inside guardian, Mrs Wellington Willett; outside guardian, Mrs Alex Kor

FURTHER ACKNOWLEDGMENTS FOR POPPY DAY FUND

Since a list published last week, further donations have been made to the local Poppy Fund. Mrs. Thos. Grieve, chairman of the fund reports donations from Esquesing W.I., Credit Ledge, Georgetown Fire Dept. and the True Blue Lodge

LEGION W.A. BAZAAR WAS BIG SUCCESS

The bazaar held on November 12 by the Legion Women's Auxiliary was a great success.

Mrs J. Blair won the hamper of groceries with tickets No. 98. The doll is to be drawn for on December 11th and tickets are still available.

TOOLS, SANDER STOLEN IN NEW HOUSE ROBBERY

When thieves broke into Mayor Jack Armstrong's new house on Parkview Blvd. Friday, contractor William McNally lost a number of tools as well as a new sanding mach-

Raiders Win Opener With Milton Co-ops

Jim Bruce Killed In Highway Crash

A Hamilton bride of three months was widowed and three local famthes bereaved in an accident on the Queen Elizabeth Way Saturday morning.

Jim Bruce, 25, of Hamilton was Instantly killed when his car was involved in a collision. A friend, whom he was driving to Toronto was seriously injured and three Aurora residents who were in the other car were also injured. The accident occurred near the No. 27 Highway entrance to the Queen Elizabeth Way.

The accident victim, a native of Moffat, is survived by his wife, Sylvia Reid, his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Scrogle Bruce of Moffat and nine brothers and sisters, Mrs. Jack Hooper (Mary) of Glen Williams, Mrs Jack Harlow (Margaret) and Mrs. Keith Hunter (Jean) of Georgetown, Mrs. Jack Brill (Alice) of Lansing, William and Mildred of Hamilton, Donald of Hespeler, and Roy and John at home.

Interment was in Woodlawn Cemetery, Hamilton following the funeral service yesterday afternoon. One of the passengers in the Aurora car, Margaret Barrager, is niece of a local man, Don Barrager.

William Edge Oldest Ontario Oddfellow

Oldest 10.0 F. member in the jurisdiction of Ontario, William Edge, 91, who was a native of lamehouse died in Waterdown on October 22nd.

In September of 1885 at the age of 21. Mr. Edge became an Oddfellow and continued his membership for 60 years until his death. He lived in this district until his retirement, then moved to Waterdown and made his home there until his death.

Brothers of Orion Lodge acted as pallbearers at the funeral service in Waterdown. The Oddfellows funeral service was conducted by the Noble Grand and chaplain of Orion Lodge

Silent is our departed brother, but could he speak, for each of us would come this solemn exhortation:

So live: that when thy summons comes to join the innumerable caravan that moves to those mysterious realms; where each must take his chambers in the silent halls of death, thou go, not like the quarry slave at night scourged to the dungeon, but sustained and soothed, by an unfaltering trust, approach the grave like one who wraps the drapery of his couch about him, and lies down to pleasant dreams.

TWO DEATHS TODAY

Death took two local residents today, with the passing of Thomas L. Leslie, a former county warden and Mrs. J. E. Peterkin, who lived on Market Street.

ONTARIO HURRICANE RELIEF FUND

Previously acknowledg-	
ed	\$6,779.10
Wm. A. Emslie	5.00
E. G. B.	10.00
Smith & Stone, Union	
Local No. 788 IBEW	200.00
Mr. & Mrs. John Bird	10.00
Mrs. Florence Cross	5.00
Halton Milk Producers	
Association	50.00
Lorne Scots Band	
Concert	16.50
Eden Women's Assoc.	10.00
Clifford Hunter	5.00
A Friend	20.00
TOTAL	\$7,110.60

Nick Ferri and Blake Inglis each scored a hat-trick last night at the Arena to lead their club to an 11-4 victory over Milton Co-ops. Following close behind the stellar play of inglis and Ferri were. Del and Junior Beaumont one apiece, Bud Varey, Peto Bradkin and Harvey

Chappel also scoring one each. The Raiders showed plenty of scoring punch, also checked well to give the fans a good brand of horkey Fred Lawrence in goal for the Raiders played a steady game

Milton scorers were Orypha, Roberts, Exans and Townsley, Raiders play Markham in Unionville next Tuesday night

This year the leading scorer on the Haiders will receive a trophy.

WHAT COUNCIL DID

Town, Esquesing Agree Annexation Compensation

With the proposed annexation of farm lands along No 7 Highway in Esquesing Township coming before the Municipal Board at an annexation hearing here today, Georgetown and Esquesing councils came to an agreement on compensation costs to the township at Monday's meeting. As a result of the meeting and pending approval of the Municipal Board, the town agrees to pay the township a sum equal to three years taxes based on the 1954 assessment and the 1954 mill rate. Payments to be made in equal payments over the three-year period, and also to make a payment of \$3000 cash based on an assessment of \$156,000 or equivalent should the assessment taken over be less or more than the proposed \$156,000. The town in turn will receive the cash payment from the subdivider.

While these figures were arrived at by agreement of both municipalities, they may be changed when they are put before the Municipal Board hearing today.

Council gave the third reading to a by-law for water and sewers on Cloverdale Heights in the amount of \$18,608.40, and first and second readings to by-laws for water and sewers on Shelley St. \$8940.16; Lorne St. and Churchill Croscent, water mains \$1,055.94, and sewers and water on Edward St. and Prince Charles Dr. of \$12,099.42.

Appointment was made of G. R. Muckart to the Cemetery Board to fill the unexpired term of the late D. P. Crichton

. Clarence Bain addressed council in regard to his claim against the town for \$900 damage to stock in his basement last spring from a water break in front of his property. The matter had been reviewed by the town's liability insurance agents, and a letter read from them denied the town had any liability due to the fact that they had no way of knowing that the water pipes had become corroded. Some members of council felt Mr. Bain was entitled to consideration when the break was on town property, and it was agreed to write the insurance company bringing to their attention that the break was on town property.

Plenty of Hockey In Town This Year

Georgetown is in for its biggest year in hockey. Besides Intermediate and Junior C OHA entries, the industrial league is

back in action Sunday afternoons and the Legion-sponsored Little NHL will play Saturdays. The Juniors swing into action next Tuesday in town, with Nobleton the

visiting club. Burn Transports edged Smith and Stone 3-2, and Wilson's Warriors had a similar win over Hornby on Sunday

to inaugurate the industrials. The Little NHL takes over the arena a week from Saturday afternoon for their opening.

WaterShut-off

THE WATER WILL BE SHUT OFF, FOR NECESSARY REPAIRS, ON

Friday, November 26th at 8.30 a.m._

on the following streets: CHURCH - PARK - WILLIAM

- MARKET EDITH - CHARLES

Elmer the Safety Elephant makes his official debut in Georgetown tomorrow when 6 foot pennants will be hoisted on the flagpoles of the two public schools.

The safety campaign which is credited with a 44% drop in accidents among Toronto schoolchildren in its first year in the city, is being sponsored here by the Home & School Association.

Present for the ceremonies Thursday will be Constable Hooks of Oakville, who has contributed his help to establishing Elmer in Georgetown, Mayor Jack Armstrong, Home & School president Mrs. Joe Emmerson, Edwin Wilson and Stan-Finlay representing the school board, the Kinrade, Col. Beckett of the OPP detachment and Graham Farnell, who

has been instrumental in promoting the Elmer campaign.

The pennants will fly at the schools as long as there are no accidents for which a child can be deemed responsible. If such occurs, the pennant must come down for a 30-day period. Small pennants are also being placed in each room at the schools, and if Georgetown children take to the idea as children have in other centres, Elmer will become a

real personality in town. Paramount in the campaign are five safety rules which children will be required to learn: Look both ways before crossing the road; don't go from between parked cars; play games in a safe place, away from principals Harold Henry and William "traffic; use bleycles safely; and walk, don't run, when you leave the

Hydro Cut-Off in Georgetown Sunday, łovember 28 1.00 A.M. TO 3.30 A.M.